## 大同大學 102 學年度(暑)轉學入學考試試題

考試科目:英文 所別:各系所 第 1 頁

註:本次考試 不可以参考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

. Voc	abulary and Usage
[nstr	abulary and Usage uctions: Choose the right answer that best fills the blank or reflects the meaning of the underlined word or phrase in the control of the underlined word or phrase in the underlined w
each	sentence.  John is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacterea C. hypocrite D. sophomore and the following properties of the second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacterea C. hypocrite D. sophomore are the second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacterea C. hypocrite D. sophomore are the second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacterea C. hypocrite D. sophomore are the second year.
1.	John is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is in his second year at college. He is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is a graph of the his second year. All azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is a graph of the his second year. A college is a A. azalea B. bacteres G. Hyperbolin is a
2.	A. sleep B. sleeping C. asleep D. sleepy
2	Reading won't help you improve your speaking skills, will writing of installing to open a
J.	need a lot of practice in speaking. A. either B. not C. nor D. so  need a lot of practice in speaking. A. either B. not C. nor D. so  needs.
4	When there are fifty or even sixty students in a class, it is very hard for the country
	A. encouraging B. individual C. worth D. collective  Their girlfriends happen to be twins.
5.	Sam is often mistaken for his brother Bill. Not only do triey look direc, and
	A. also B. and C. but D. moreover  The sun and the moon are the two brightest objects in the sky. So the Chinese the two words to make the the two words to make the the two words to make the the sun and the moon are the two brightest objects in the sky. So the Chinese the two words to make the the graphine of contemporatory of the chinese the two words to make the the sun and the moon are the two brightest objects in the sky. So the Chinese the two words to make the the graphine of contemporatory of the chinese the graphine of the graphine of the graphine of the chinese the graphine of the graphine
6.	The sun and the moon are the two brightest objects in the sky. So the continues are the two brightest objects in the sky. So the continue are the sky. So the contemporatory of the contemporatory of the contemporatory of the rock concert.
	word that means "bright." A. continue B. combine C. contemporators of the rock concert.  The cheered the singers with great enthusiassm at the end of the rock concert.
7.	
	A. audience B. electric rans to elevators b. britter.  Nobel Prizes are awarded to people who work for the interests of humanity.
8.	A. century B. anniversary C. year-round D. annually
_	A. century B. anniversary C. year-round D. annually  As Typhoon Soulik swept the nation, 59,000 homes in Taipei lost <b>power</b> in the worst storm damage the city has  As typhoon Soulik swept the nation, 59,000 homes in Taipei lost <b>power</b> in the worst storm damage the city has
9.	As Typhoon Soulik swept the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> . In this power in the nation, 59,000 nomes in Talper lost <b>bows</b> .
10	
TU.	
	A. item by item B. day by day C. raising hands D. saying "ai" or "no."
	A. Italia by Italia 20 and 10
II.	Grammar and Structure: Identify the one underlined which is INCORRECT grammatically.
	the second in places
11.	For <u>hundreds of</u> years, European people were <u>aware of</u> large lumps of rock, some <u>as big as</u> a house, <u>lie around</u> in places
	A B
	where they didn't belong.
12	We are differentiated from our closest living relatives, the great apes, most notably by a skeleton mounted to want
12.	We are differentiated from our closest fiving rotation, as B C D
	upright on two legs.  While there never was a real werewolf that could curse others by biting deeply into their flesh, this is not how our
13.	
	A
	ancestors see things.
	_
14	D <u>In all of China's history, there is special something</u> about the Song dynasty, <u>which</u> ruled, in one form or another, from
	B C
	AD 960 to 1279.
	D  The growth of video games is <u>driven</u> by new technology <u>meeting</u> age-old human motivation, so encouraging people
15	
	<b>n</b>
	to play any game require the right rewards.
	C D
111.	. Choose the answer that best complete the sentence.
16	the harder they will work to make it succeed.
	A The more people that want to be involved in making a strategy
	B. The more involved people are in making a strategy
	C. People are more involved in making a strategy
	D. People are more than involved in making a strategy  To an English-speaking country, even though I have been studying English for almost ten years.
17	7 to an English-speaking country, even though I have been B. I never have been
	M. NOVOL T HOLD TOTAL
	C. I have been never D. I have never been  B. He forgot to ask his interviewer if he was hired.
13	A how much he would be naid B. Now Much would lie be paid
	C. how much will he be paid  D. how much he will be paid
٠	O Learth impaine ahout it!
Τ,	A how you could nossibly know B. now you could know possibly
	C. how could you possibly know D. how possible you could know
_	C. how could you possibly know B. how possible you do not have been dead  O. Dr. Sun Yat-sen for 88 years. A. has died B. had died C. died D. has been dead

## 大同大學 102 學年度(暑)轉學入學考試試題

註:本次考試 不可以参考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

考試科目:英文 所別:各系所

IV. Cloze: Choose the right answers for the blanks in the passage.
Adolescent pregnancy is an issue deeply 21 22 poverty, gender inequality, violence, child and forced marriage, power imbalances 23 adolescent girls and their male partners, lack of education and the 24 of systems and institutions to protect 25 rights.
21. A. root       B. rooting       C. rooted       D. roots         22. A. in       B. on       C. to       D. for         23. A. during       B. to       C. against       D. between         24. A. fail       B. fails       C. failure       D. failing         25. A. his       B. her       C. its       D. their
Two people died, one person remained <u>26</u> and another 104 were injured as Taiwan was battered by heavy rains and strong winds from Typhoon Soulik.  In Miaoli County, a 54-year-old woman died after falling from a rooftop, while in Greater Taichung a person was reported to have <u>27</u> into a river.
Chen Ching-rong, a 50-year-old police officer 28 in New Taipei City's Tamsui District, was nit in the head by a brick that was blown off a house under construction while 29 his scooter home after finishing his shift. He suffered severe head trauma and was announced dead soon after 30 taken to Mackay Memorial Hospital.
26. A. miss B. missing C. missed D. misses 27. A. fall B. fell C. falling D. fallen 28. A. station B. to station C. stationed D. stationing 29. A. drive B. drove C. driven D. driving 30. A. be B. to be C. being D. been
V. Reading Comprehension (Read each of the following passages and choose the best answer to each question.)
The Ministry of National Defense said it has ordered a suspension of all disciplinary confinement in the armed forces effective from Thursday last week in the wake of the death of a soldier in confinement that occurred just a few days before he was scheduled to complete his military service.  Army Corporal Hung Chung-chiu was serving in the 542nd Brigade in Hsinchu and had been set to be discharged on July 6. He was sent to the 269th Brigade in Taoyuan on June 28 for disciplinary action because he brought a camera phone onto the base without permission when he returned from vacation on June 23.  Hung suffered from heat exhaustion after a training session on July 3 and was sent to hospital.  At the hospital, the 23-year-old Hung died of multiple organ failure after failed efforts to resuscitate him.  Ministry spokesman Major General David Lo said that the ministry, to balance the human rights of soldiers with proper punitive measures, would amend the Act of Punishment of the Armed Forces.
31. According to the Ministry of National Defense, the disciplinary confinement in the armed forces would be  A. carefully studied B. sent to Major General David Lo C. forever remembered D. temporarily stopped 32. In line 2 of this passage, the phrase "in the wake of" means  A. before B. after C. against D. ignoring
<ul> <li>33. Which of the following is not true? <ul> <li>A. Hung Chung-chiu is in confinement now.</li> <li>C. Hung Chung-chiu died of organ failure.</li> <li>34. Why was Hung Chung-chiu sent to hospital?</li> <li>A. Because he was dead.</li> <li>B. Because he was ill.</li> <li>C. Because he needed a good rest.</li> <li>D. Because it was very hot outside.</li> </ul> </li> <li>35. According to Major General David Lo, the Act of Punishment of the Armed Forces would be</li> <li>A. added B. deleted C. slightly changed D. under fire</li> </ul>
While visiting the National Museum of Prehistory earlier this month with his family, a man surnamed Wu asked the museum staff if it was possible to retrieve a wishing card from last year so that he could use it in a last effort to win back

Wu, currently a graduate school student, said he visited the museum on Aug. 31 last year with his then-girlfriend and the two left a wishing card on the wall. Wu said he had written his girlfriend's wishes on the card before letting her put her thumbprint on it.

service division staffer Lee Hung-ni stepped up to the challenge after hearing about Wu's plight.

his ex-girlfriend.

Of the four different types of cards provided by the museum, Wu had chosen one with a picture of the rainbow, on which he had written: "Hoping that whitebait will not walk all over the white shark."

Even though there were at least 8,000 wishing cards tacked to the wall outside the museum, the museum's public

The "whitebait" on the card referred to Wu's girlfriend, while the white shark referred to Wu himself, he said.

## 大同大學 102 學年度(暑)轉學入學考試試題

考試科目:英文

所別:各系所

註:本次考試 不可以参考自己的書籍及筆記; 不可以使用字典; 不可以使用計算器。

36. What is the name of Wu's girl friend?

A. Lee Hung-ni. B. White Bait. C. Thumb Print. D. The passage did not mention it.

37. What did Mr. Wu and his ex-girlfriend do last year?

B. They left home and stayed in the National Museum of Prehistory. A. They put a wishing card on the wall.

D. They went to ask the museum for a favor. C. They went to fish whitebait and white shark.

38. What did Mr. Wu ask the museum staff for?

B. To bring his ex-girlfriend to the museum. A. To write a letter to his ex-girlfriend.

C. To get back his wishing card.

D. To give him another kind of wishing card.

39. The phrase "walk all over" in line 10 means

A. defeat completely B. be eaten by C. sit on D. run away from

40. After hearing Mr. Wu's plight, Lee Hung-ni\_

A. asked Mr. wu to walk up the stairs B. accepted the difficult job

C. climbed the wall by herself

D. put her thumbprint on the wishing card

VI. Translation: Translate the first sentence into English, and the second one into Chinese.

41. 假如產品壞了、有病毒、或是不安全,唯一你能怪罪的人就是你自己。。

42. Most of what I read, apart from schoolbooks, are the emails and text messages from my friends.

VII. Write a short article on "Why I Want to Study at Tatung University?"